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A couple of events have occurred since our last writing.  Iôll start with the Old City Cemetery in Sacramento.  

After a week of rain in the Sacramento area we werenôt sure what to expect for weather so we all had our    

umbrellas with us, just in case.  But Tom and Sherrie put in the order for good weather far enough in advance 

that we got it.  The Eggers put together a very nice, docent-led tour that proved to be a very enjoyable day for 

all in attendance.  It was informative and we all learned a great deal about Sacramento history and some of its    

founders. 

 

After the cemetery tour we all gathered at the Riverview restaurant for a scrumptious lunch and refreshments.  

When lunch was over, Dave Labhard led us through some of the older parts of Sacramentoôs well-to-do 

neighborhoods.  Very nice homes indeed.  Well out of my price range.  The tour ended with a stop at Vicôs old 

time ice cream parlor for a nice ice cream treat. 

 

The 29th annual Statewide Meet was hosted by the Southern California club in Ventura at the Four Points 

Sheraton.  It was a very nice venue with great accommodations.  Other than a little rain on Thursday during the 

drive down, we had terrific weather for the event. 

 

Sadly we missed a few of our members who just couldnôt make it this year due to unforeseen circumstances or 

medical issues.  Most notably was the absence of Vic Fink who has not missed a single Statewide Meet since 

they started 29 years ago. 

 

Our club President was also absent due to a bad hip and was strongly advised by his doctor against any       

prolonged vehicular travel.  Theyôre working on scheduling hip surgery sometime in the very near future.  

Thatôs why ñyours trulyò is writing the Presidentôs Message for this issue.  We all know how much hip action 

is required to type.  LoL 

 

On the ñYEAHò side of things, our very own John & Susan Swensson took the Best -Of-Show trophy, AND, 

the Presidentôs Cup.  As far back as we can remember, this is the first time one car got both trophies at the 

same event.  Congratulations to John & Susan. 

 

Finally, John Tennyson has been working on plans for the next Statewide Meet to be hosted by IOANC.     

Saturday evening at the awards ceremony, John announced that next yearôs event will be held in Clovis.  We 

look forward to seeing everyone there. 

 

Also, donôt forget that our Fall Tour will be a trip to Ft. Bragg and a ride on the Skunk Train.  Information for 

both events will be on the club website soon. 

 

Respectfully 

Ken Lang 

(sitting in for Dave Labhard) 
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Linde Lane  Tea Cup Booth at the Entrance 

Gift Shop 

Hats Galore 

Sample of Royal Tea plate 

Corner where the IOANC Dolls sat 

Sample of Teapots 

Jan Hardy coordinated a Tour to the Linde 

Lane Tea Room in Dixon, Ca.  Everyone 

met in the morning, and toured the City of 

Dixon while waiting for Lunch.  Participants 

in both the Linde Lane Tea Room Luncheon, 

and ñMike the Bikeò Motorcycle Museum 

were: Bob and Royalee Schertle, Thom and 

Kathy Quinn, D.J. Quinn, Jimmy White and 

Grandson A.J., Ken Lang and daughter Jen-

nifer visiting from Reno, Dave and Cam 

Labhard,  and John and Nancy Tennyson.  

The events were enjoyed by all. 

Our beloved Imperials (L-R) Thom and 

Kathy Quinnôs 65, Hardyôs ó62, Ken 

Langôs ó68 LeBaron, Labhardôs ó55, and 

Jimmy Whiteôs ó64 

Members Deb Compson, and 

Thom Quinn, with Debôs 

Guests Myla listening to event 

schedule for the day 

Menu 



Charleneôs 65 Crown 

Convertible 
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If you are a motorcycle enthusiast who enjoys looking at 

classic and unusual bikes,  Mike Doyle's  in Dixon, Ca has a 

vast collection that he has made accessible to the  public. 

 

That is exactly what the Imperial Owners Association of 

Northern California (IOANC) did for their March 2012 

Tour. Actually, a couple of things were going on.  While 

Jan Hardy led the tour to the Linde Lane Tea Room, Rich Hardy coordinated  a visit ñMike the Bikeò Motorcycle Museum,. A fun 

time was had by all.   A Dixon newspaper article was written about Mikeôs  Motorcycle, and I got permission to share some of that 

info. The article is in part here. The full is at this link:  Dixon.patch.com 

 

Mike Doyle grew up in rural northwestern Washington and came to Dixon in 1958. Then, for 50 years, he ran Doyle's Tire Service. 

At first he collected cars, and he still owns a rare 1958 Ford Fairlane retractable hardtop convertible. But he eventually left that    

venture because the cars took up so much room and became too expensive. 

 

So in 1994, as a long-time motorcycle rider, he switched to collecting them, and his specialty was buying motorcycles that needed 

work. "I love to restore," he says. Some of his first restorations were Indian and Ariel 'cycles. Somehow, over the past 16 years, Mike 

has obtained and restored over 100 motorcycles of all types and varieties. 

 

What you'll see are motorcycles ranging from his oldest, a 1911 Sears motorized bicycle, and elaborate old Indian motorbikes, to 

unusual motor scooters, miniature motorcycles and many foreign-made bikes including a Russian one. One bike that caught my eye 

was a vintage World War II model with the military markings still on it (Third Armored Division, I believe). 

Mike explained that at one time the American motorcycle industry was a world leader in innovation and manufacture, but that     

leadership has been lost. 

 

 

DJ Quinn, Jimmy White and AJ, Jennifer, Ken 

Lang, Thom Quinn, Dave Labhard enjoying 

lunch after Mike the Bike tour 

IOANC Members gathered before the dayôs 

events begin... 

Jimmy Whiteôs Grandson AJ 

http://dixon.patch.com/articles/mike-the-bike-opens-vast-motorcycle-collection-for-viewing
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IOANC members enjoyed a beautiful day as we toured Sacramentoôs Historic City Cemetery.   Our event hosts, Tom and Sherrie Egger provided  

hot cocoa, and orange juice and pastries as an early morning treat.  We were happy to see Dennis Leary who is   doing well after heart surgery. 

Jimmy White was also able to join us, though he couldnôt make it to lunch because he had a pressing ice skating engagement with his daughter 

Amber and grandson, A.J as we were heading for lunch.  Six members drove their         Imperials to this event.   Since it had rained overnight,  

members had their convertibles tops up ñjust in caseò. Our Docents  for the Historical Cemetery tour were very animated, and interesting.  The Pas-

sion with which they gave each tour drew our attention and everyone received great education of Sacramentoôs early pioneers. The Sacramento 

Historic City Cemetery is a site to visit if you have not.  So much history is here, and that is personally why I love to attend our events.  After the 

Cemetery tour, we were able to enjoy a lovely meal across the street at Riverside Café.  I absolutely enjoyed the Fish & Chips.  Other entrees 

looked incredibly delicious. I would patronize the restaurant again.  The owner was very cordial seeing to our every need as a club.  We then took a 

driving tour around in the beautiful old neighborhoods, seeing the great architecture of the 50ôs and 60ôs.-Beautiful homes, luscious full grown trees 

100 years old.  Our  final stop was Vicôs Ice Cream Parlor.  Dave Labhard used to frequent the ice cream parlor when he was a kid.   The ice cream 

was delectable, then everyone took their leave for home.  It was a fantastic tour.  Thanks  so much, Tom and Sherrie. 

Founded in 1849  

Mike Hackney ready          

to ring the bell 

(L-R) Dave Labhard, Dave Barnhardt, Dennis Leary, 

Royalee Schertle, Arlene Hackney, Mike Hackney,  

Janine and Janeen Debôs guests, Deb Compson, Jan 

Hardy kneeling, Sherry Egger, Bob and Royalee 

Schertle, Cam Labhard, Jimmy White, Deb and Ken 

Lang, Tom Egger.  Not shown:  DJ waiting at the 

corner ready for the tour to start...and beloved pho-

tographer Rich Hardy taking the photo. 

Dave and Karen Barnhardtôs      ó63 

Crown Convertible 

Dennis Learyôs  

ó66 Crown 4-door Sedan 

(L-R) DJ Quinn, Cam Labhard, Sherrie 

and Tom Egger enjoying ice cream. 

Dave and Cam Labhardôs 

C69 Newport 2 Dr  HT 

Rich and Jan Hardyôs ó62 Crown 

Southampton 4 Dr HT 
Mike Hackneyôs  

ó68 Crown Convertible 

Jimmy Whiteôs ó63 Crown        

Southampton 4 Dr HT 

Our Tour Hosts, Sherrie and Tom Egger 

(L-R) Arlene Hackney, Bob and 

Royalee Schertle, Dennis Leary, 

Jan Hardy at the very end of table. 


